

December 8, 1941

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doctor Allen:

Now that the basketball season is coming on we begin to think of our friends among the coaches. We are hoping that you will be down here this season and as usual will visit us.

In making your plans for the trip to 0.U., won't you keep us in mind.

Well the war with Japan is here at last. It was inevitable that it should come -- sooner or later.

Best personal regards and wishes for a Merry Christmas.

Sincerely yours. de

A. M. Kingkade, Mgr.

HOTEL KINGKADE

AMK:S